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Dates for your diary 
Tuesday 28th June Deadline for Holy Communion photograph order forms 
Thursday 30th June Year 1 Rejoice Assembly 2.30pm (2 visitors per child please)  
Thursday 30th June Photographer for Reception and Year 6 (Group photograph)  
1st July PTA Summer Event (from 3.00pm) 
              Non-Uniform Day (Chocolate donations for PTA) 
4th July – Years R - 5  Transition -  Moving up morning  (Meet the new teachers) 
                  New Nursery Teddy Bear’s Breakfast 
4th and 5th July Year 6 Transition Days ( see details sent out from high schools for timings)  
5th July Reception trip -Calderstones Park 
7th July Reception Rejoice Assembly 2.30pm (2 visitors per child please) 
12th July Year 6 Leavers play 4pm  
14th July Year 6 Leavers Assembly 9.15am  
15th July  Whole School Colour Run (See details below) End of term 1.30pm finish  
 
5th September All children return to school (including Nursery) 
 
Advance Notice of some Autumn Term dates.  
 
16th September – Year 5 Tatton Park trip (Crime & Punishment History theme) 
20th – 23rd and 27th – 30th September Year 5 swimming (8 days in total) 
26th September Reception 9am  
27th September Year 1 9am  
28th September Year 2 9am 
29th September Year 4 9am 
29th September  Year 3 Tatton Park trip (Stone Age History theme) 
30th September Year 3 9am 
3rd October Year 5 9am 
4th October Year 6 9am 
4th – 7th and 11th - 14th October Year 4 swimming (8 days in total) 
10th October  Year 4 Roman Day in Chester 
17th October Year 6 Tatton Park trip (World War 2 History theme) 
21st October Finish for half term 3.15pm  
31st October Start of Autumn 2 term 
1st – 4th and 8th -11th November Year 3 swimming (8 days in total) 
20th December – Whole School pantomime trip to The Brindley  
21st December – End of term 1.30pm  
(More dates to follow) 
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NEWSLETTER  
PTFA Family Fun event - Friday 1st July 
We are so excited to hold our summer event on Friday 1st July. As the event begins at 
3pm, parents and carers can collect children from 3pm on Friday. 
Here is some information for the event which you might find useful: 
Event begins at 3pm 
Reception class song – 3:30pm 
Y6 class song – 3:40pm 
Y1 class song – 3:50pm 
Y3 class song – 4:00pm 
Y2 class song – 4:10pm 
Y4 class song – 4:20pm 
Y5 class song – 4:30pm 
 
We will have a Holy Family bar, so why don’t you leave your car at home and walk to 

school.       
The bar price list is: 
Bottle of beer - £2 
Can of Gin and tonic - £3 
Glass of Pimms - £2.50 
Glass of Prosecco - £2 
Bottled water – 50p 
Cans of soft drink - £1 
Orange juice / apple juice carton – 50p 
Flavoured water – 50p 
Tea / coffee – 50p 
 
Here is a quick guide to some of the stalls which we will have running: 
Bottle and chocolate tombola 
Teddy tombola 
Face paint / glitter tattoos 
Craft activities - £3 
Raffle – most classes received raffle tickets today -Y3 will get theirs on Monday (we have 
lots of great prizes!) 

Pre-loved uniform – pick up a bargain ready for September       
Beat the goalie 
Hook a duck 
Donkey rides - £3 
 
 
 
We have asked the local fire brigade to visit with a fire engine, so we will be blocking off a 
section of the car park to allow access for the vehicle to get on and off the car park. This 
will also limit the number of car park spaces available on Friday. 
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After the children have finished their class songs, we will hold a talent show on the stage 
from 4:45pm-5:30pm, if your child would like to participate, then please could you email 
pta@holyfamilycronton.co.uk and Mrs Quigley will organise times for the children to 
perform. 
 
If your child is at HF Clubhouse on Friday afternoon, the staff will be able to take them 
around the summer fayre and join in with the class songs. If you would like to send 
spending money in with your child, please could you place it into an envelope with their 
name written on. 
 
Thank you for the donation of bottles today. Next week, the children can wear their own 
clothes for school on Friday, in exchange for a donation of sweets or chocolate. We are 
very grateful of your support with our fundraising for school. 
 
 

Year 6 and Reception Class Photographs 
The photographer will be in school on Thursday 30th July to take a group photograph of 
these two classes. 
 

Year 4 Holy Communion Photographs 
If you wish to buy any Communion photographs, please can order forms be returned to 
school by Tuesday 28th June.  

 
Outstanding ParentPay payments 
As we approach the end of term, please can the balance be paid for all Nursery fees, trips, 
Clubhouse attendance, lunch or wrap around fees before the end of term. Many thanks. 
 

Owl and the Pussy Cat Trail 
 

Our owl, Harmony, is on display in Cronton Parish Council 
building on Hampton Drive in Cronton village. The children can 
take photos of the owl, upload onto the app and collect as 
many as they can as they visit the trail. They can also vote for 
their favourites. The app can be downloaded from the App 
Store 
Download The Owl and The Pussy-Cat App – Culture Knowsley 
 
ITV news featured a report about the trail. Follow the link to 
find out the background information. The owls and the pussy-
cats who went to Knowsley, to join the borough's culture trail | 
ITV News Granada 
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Curriculum Enrichment 
We’re planning a number of trips and visitors/events in school next year that will enrich 
our curriculum and provide the children with a wide range of exciting and educational 
experiences. It’s wonderful to be able to plan ahead and book these activities after the 
last couple of years where the children have missed out on so much. Unfortunately, coach 
hire is extremely expensive and impacts hugely on the overall price we charge per pupil. 
With this in mind, we will give parents as much advance notice as possible of events so 
you can plan ahead for this. Please see the diary above for current bookings. More dates 
will follow.  
 

 
Autumn Term Coffee mornings  
Parents/Carers are invited in for an information meeting at the start of term where class 
teachers will share curriculum plans, day to day information and give you the opportunity 
to ask any questions. Each coffee morning will start at 9am and last for approximately an 
hour.  

 
26th September   Reception  
27th September   Year 1   
28th September   Year 2  
29th September   Year 4  
30th September   Year 3  
3rd October          Year 5  
4th October          Year 6  

 
 

Sponsored Colour Run for a Well- being Garden 
15th July   

 
Please see last week’s newsletter for more information 
about this.  There are two ways the children can be 
sponsored : ParentPay can be used for donations or through 
the JustGiving site. We really appreciate any donations 
towards our new well-being garden.  
A reminder that children can have a £1 picnic lunch that day. 
This will help minimise the amount of bags/belongings 
brought into school as children will be dismissed straight 
from the field at 1.30pm following the run (Year 6 will have 
a special send off!)   
 
Details about the powder paint being used will be sent out 
next week so anyone with allergies can check the 
ingredients.  

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/schoolcolourrun?utm_id=60&ut
m_term=gyazE5KJv 
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